KV High School

PSSC Meeting

November 15th, 2010

	Members present:
	
	 Regrets:
	

	Pierrette Robichaud
	Carole MacFarquhar
	Cathy Robichaud
	

	Carol Hamilton
	Craig Logan
	Kelly Wear
	

	Peter Smith
	Lori Munn
	Myra McNaughton
	

	Katlyn Jardine
	Philip Patterson
	Jane Richard
	

	Bob Crowley
	
	Cyndi Joudrey
	


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:11 p.m.

Agenda for the meeting this evening was approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Lori Munn.

Minutes from the meeting October 18th, 2010 were reviewed and approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Lori Munn.

Correspondence:

Reach for the Top: Letter was submitted to the Provincial Government supporting their request for funding. Mary Alice Glasgow handled this, as out-going PSSC chair.  Carole M. will get a copy of the final letter for our records (electronic copy).

Student Representative Report (Katlyn Jardine):

· Dance: went well. Positive feedback from other students

· Parent Teacher/Report card process went well.

· Fall Play coming soon. 

· Parking lot safety was brought up as a concern by some of the students (speed being a factor) – specifically lunch and after school.  Discussion was held at the table around what options are available to address this.  

· A suggestion was made that students should be involved in the solution. Katlyn will speak with the leadership team.
· Mr. Smith will look at getting a few teachers (Vice Principal on the bus) to watch the parking lot and check for unsafe driving. 

Business arising from previous meeting:

· KV fields: Email update from Mark Reid. Nothing significantly new to report. Discussion was held around what signage options were discussed in the past (last two years). Mary Alice G. had committed to send along background information. Once old minutes/correspondence are available we can review and develop a go forward plan.

· Health Fair: All went well – very smoothly. Prizes were awarded to the students.  Thank you notes need to be sent out.  Carole M. will send last year’s “thank you” for Lori Munn to send out this year.   

· Safe Grad: Focus has been on the Dinner Theatre (Nov. 25th). Ticket sales were going reasonably well (approx. 50% sold). Committee will be calling individuals to try to sell more. Mr. Smith will look into an Edline “push” email to Edline users reminding them of the event and ticket availability. Silent auction items (smaller number of larger items) are being collected.  Raffle tickets (tires) are being sold now and at the event and will be drawn at the Dinner Theatre. There will also be a 50/50 draw.
· PSSC Forum Meeting: This was held October 25th at 7pm at Hampton Middle School. 
· Attendance was good. 
· Discussion was held around Synrevoice (alternative to Talkmail) that will reach all telephone lines.  Philip Patterson will bring additional information to the next meeting. 
· Sussex school talked about how they welcome new students/volunteers to the school. A note/postcard is sent from the PSSC welcoming them to the school.  Discussion was held around whether we would be interested in doing something like this.  Sussex is a smaller school – may be easier to do that at KV where there is a higher volume of new students.
· Session for PSSC chairs is November 17th.
· Educational Series options: 

· Student Panel: Table this discussion until next meeting.

· Community Café: Carol H. to get information on the Nov 23rd Speakers (transitioning after High School). Carol H. distributed samples of past years’ topics from Rothesay High.  Options were evaluated around what should be done:

· Combined spring session (one evening) with three High Schools (KVHS/RHS/Hampton). Tentative date – Week after March break. Carole M. to ask Nancy Cusack how much advance notice would she need to speak.

· Speakers Series

· Carry further discussion to the next meeting.

· School Improvement Plan (SIP):  Draft should be ready by next meeting.  Stakeholder input is being sought. Mr. Smith will:
·  Meet with staff – Dec1. 
· Survey will be put up on Edline for parents (to fill out and submit).  
· Focus group with students to be held.
· PSSC input will be sought through an email that Mr. Smith will send out. A hard copy of the previous School Improvement Plan was distributed. Mr. Smith will send electronic copy to all PSSC members – PSSC members are to send PSSC members thoughts/input before the end of November.
· Communication to parents: 

· Edline/Public website/Talk mail: Discussion was held earlier in the evening about Talkmail vs. Synrevoice (see above). Mr. Smith will see if there is a talk mail option only with Synrevoice
· Textbook availability:
· We are short on Grade 10 Social Studies.  Book orders are submitted twice/year. This will be addressed when the next order of books are submitted (in the new year).
New Business:
· Budget 2010-2011: No change - $3108.52.  Mr. Smith will investigate:

· How much does Talkmail system cost?

· PSSC pays for a phone line (dedicated line):

· Where is it located?

· How much it is being used?  

Principal's Report

· Remembrance Day ceremony: Nov. 10

· Parent Teacher: went well. Discussion held around the reason that the report cards came out the same day as the Parent Teacher event.

· Tracy Friars: DEC member who has been assigned to us.  She will be at one of our meetings in the future

· Twitter account: should one be set up? One has been set up for Athletic Department. 

· Mock Disaster:  Should one be held at KVHS?  Discussion was held around how this could/should be held.

· Basketball game/fundraiser:  tentative date – 3rd week of December, which would be a TADD/MADD fundraiser – lead-in to the December dance.

· Les Miz: on this week. Cast party at the school after the last play

· Book sale this weekend by the Renaissance Group

· Dinner Theater for Safe Grad: Nov. 25th
"Once Around the Table"

· No items identified.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

Next meeting December 13th, 2010 at 7pm.

Respectively submitted by

Carol Hamilton 

 

